
 

Rationale for proposing the automatic one-year extension of the tenure clock 
 
Young faculty, especially those hired into a tenure position, face tremendous pressure to 
succeed. This pressure takes the form of a tenure clock. While a newfound sense of stability 
usually accompanies this career transition, it is our contention that the tenure clocks should not 
be a factor in faculty family planning. Unfortunately, the stark reality is unless policies are in 
place to ensure a fair and equitable balance between academic and family life, it will continue 
negatively to impact faculty. Some new professors may feel uncomfortable asking their Chairs, 
Deans, Directors for a tenure extension as they are worried they will be perceived as receiving 
special treatment by their Department and University as a whole.  Many Universities have now 
developed policies (many are gender neutral) to help mitigate the conflict between the tenure 
clock and family leave by allowing a one-year extension of the tenure clock to become a parent, 
either through childbirth, adoption, or fostering. Although the specific policies can vary, for 
example, some are not automatic (WSU is such an example), we propose that the automatic 
extension be made available to all tenure track faculty when balancing work and life. Moreover, 
this should not be a choice to opt in to, but rather a choice to opt out of.  
 
Revision of the faculty manual to include this new language would provide a great benefit to 
the talented faculty hired by WSU and, importantly, relieve them of some of the unnecessary 
pressure that is placed on them when balancing professional and personal life. 
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